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Madam Under Secretary-General, 
 
Distinguished Delegates, 
 
 
I am delighted to welcome you to this session of the Committee on Information. It has 
been a busy month for all of us, more particularly so in the last week, and it has been a 
period yet again where the Department of Public Information has demonstrated its 
strengths in communication, the promotion of understanding  of the Organization’s 
mission, and the creation of a true engagement, through informed discussion, of our 
purposes and principles.  
 
We see this in the daily news output that the Department produces for a world audience, 
including the media, global civil society, Member States as well as the general public, 
providing a comprehensive, global and coordinated picture of UN’s activities in the areas 
of human rights, development and peace and security.  And much more. 
 
We see this in the increasing use of social media and multimedia content, reaching new 
demographics including the young generation  and wider audiences in both the 
developing and industrialized world, tailoring the narrative to the ordinary person, 
explaining and clarifying complex topics and finding UN voices to tell the story to the 



And, yet, I do sometimes get the feeling that something is missing. 

Friends, and fellow delegates, we rightly expect from the Department of Public 

Information a robust, integrated and workable communications strategy for the 

Organization.  Is it not fair that the Department expect from this Committee robust, 



Although this is a lengthy, and somewhat breathless, paragraph, its expectation and its 

guidance is clear and I think we have reason to be grateful to the Department of Public 

Information for ensuring that the aspect of “necessary capacity in all the official 

languages” was reflected in its programme budget proposals.  As it happened, however, 

these proposals were not approved.  

Friends, I am not arguing for or against the proposals. It is our collective prerogative as 

Member States to accept, or to modify, or to reject, proposals that are placed before us.  

What I am arguing for, however, is a greater consistency in the mandates we author and, 

in particular, greater consultation within each mission between those of us involved in 

this Committee and those who deal with other matters relevant to the effective 

implementation of our resolutions. 

Let me cite a second instance to you. Paragraph  





 





 


